
From: Michael Morris <MMorris@nctcog.org> 
Sent: Monday, July 31, 2023 6:23 PM
To: angela.paxton@senate.texas.gov; frederick.frazier@house.texas.gov; jeff.leach@house.texas.gov; 
candy.noble@house.texas.gov; matt.shaheen@house.texas.gov
Cc: Bivens, Gyna <gyna.bivens@fortworthtexas.gov>; Chris Hill <chill@co.collin.tx.us>; 
dwebb@webbwebb.com; George Fuller (gfuller@mckinneytexas.org) <gfuller@mckinneytexas.org>; 
yvonne.davis@house.texas.gov; Christie Gotti <CGotti@nctcog.org>; Rebekah Gongora 
<RGongora@nctcog.org>; Clarence Daugherty <cdaugherty@co.collin.tx.us>
Subject: FW: UTP Letter
Importance: High

***** WARNING: External Email. Do not click links or open attachments that are unsafe. *****

State Elected Officials,

As a staff Director, I am making you aware of a situa?on, I am telling you what we are going to do, and I 
am not asking you to do anything. It is not my place.

The Texas Transporta?on Commission is proposing to reduce $480 Million from two projects on new 
rights-of-way in Collin County. The NCTCOG Regional Transporta?on Council is trying to keep the 
funding on them. We will be commen?ng on this by the August 8, 2023 deadline. I assume Collin 
County and McKinney officials not happy as well. 

The May dra?  of the UTP had $610 Million on US380 (see maps) and the final UTP has $481 Million. The 
May dra?  of the UTP had $638 Million on Spur 399 (see maps) and the final UTP has $277 Million. It is a 
combined net loss of $480 between the dra? s. A lot of the funds that remain are RTC commitments to 
the projects.

With the projects cleared or nearly environmental cleared and because they are on new rights-of-way, 
all local par?es are racing against ?me to not lose the corridors to development. It is my understanding 
the money is going to Houston and be used on a corridor that may not need right-of-way. I can’t believe 
the projects scored high enough by May and somehow evaporated. I am not sure TxDOT headquarters 
is aware these projects are on new rights-of-way because they have not met with us.

Michael Morris, P.E. NCTCOG Staff Director to the Regional Transporta?on Council


